## Drogos, Donna, Env. Health

Subject:

RO266 - 1432 Harrison

**Entry Type:** 

Phone call

Start: End: Fri 7/6/2007 10:20 AM Fri 7/6/2007 10:20 AM

**Duration:** 

0 hours

George Lockwood, SWRCB

Mark Borsuck called SWRCB 6/28, complaining that he is not getting oversight.

Told George I spoke to Mark 5/21/07 & gave him verbal comments on RBCA, long call almost 1 hr. Issues 10k ppb Benzene on site, plume migrated to offsite properties Risk evalu says no further action.

Not acceptable, [C] high & have offsite issues, will need CAP re: offsite Gave him those detailed comments.

He called back repeatedly 6/25 & 6/26 wanting meeting with his consultant. Wants on 6/28 or 6/29. I spoke to him 06/26, told him I could do a conf call on 7/17, 10a or 7/18 3p. Booked up before that, need 2 week notice usus. He said he will get back to me with date that works for his consultant. I have not heard back from him confirming the date.

George thought I had given him detailed comments already re: RBCA & had arranged to talk to him by conf call w/in a 2 week period reasonable. Asked George to have Borsuck get back to me confirming which date he wants for the conf. call.